The Margaretta Township Trustees met in regular session on September 18, 2014 at 7 p.m. Present were Mr. Pooch, Mr. Bias and Mr. Riesterer.

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to approve the minutes from the September 4, 2014 meeting, as submitted by Fiscal Officer, Mary Ann Lindsley. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to approve and sign the direct deposits and warrants #13649-13674, that were submitted for payment by the Fiscal Officer. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to accept the financial report that was submitted by the Fiscal Officer. Vote: all ayes.

Ms. Crystal Diamond from Storm Water was at the meeting. Ms. Diamond gave a presentation on issues being addressed by Storm Water. Mr. Jim Johnson our Storm Water person was also at the meeting.

Mr. Keith Kreager was at the meeting. Mr. Kreager is a Crystal Rock resident and also our rural water representative. Mr. Kreager mentioned an article that was in the Sandusky Register about the roads in Crystal Rock. He said the roads are privately maintained but that they are used by everyone. The Trustee said that we cannot legally spend any money on private roads. Mr. Kreager was given information on what would need to be done to the roads in order for them to become public roads.

Mr. Jim Neil gave his cemetery and road report.

Jim mentioned that an approach was being installed in the 1100 block of Maple Ave. by Swartz Paving and they had made a mess of the road. Mr. Pooch went there to check it out. He was treated very badly by the company people at the job site. We will look over the road and determine if there was any damage to the road. This road had been recently fixed.

Mr. Neill mentioned that Oxbo Road had be seal coated. He feels it was not done up to standard. The Trustee will follow up with the county on this issue.

Mr. Riesterer said that it looks like we are one of the higher rated projects submitted on our Issue II request.

Chief Mohr gave his Fire Department report. Chief mentioned that he has 9 applications for the Firefighter position. He said interviews would be upcoming and asked if a Trustee would like to be part of it. Mr. Bias suggested having a community person be in on the interviews. He will contact Margaret Rudolph.

MR. Tom Johnson gave a brief zoning report.

Mr. Tom Johnson mentioned the landscaping by our mausoleum. He had checked into it and estimated a cost of \$3000 plus stone to do everything.

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to contract with Mow'N More to do the landscaping, per Mr. Johnson's verbal estimate by the mausoleum. This will include debris removal plus plant material. Vote: all ayes.

There is going to be an overrun of \$700 on our CDBG Grant for the ADA upgrades to the entry ramp and restroom.

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to approve covering the CDBG Grant overrun of \$700. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Bias said that some fencing had been put in the outfields at the parks. Also trees will be trimmed at the parks on September 27, 2014.

Fiscal Officer Mary Ann mentioned that we still don't have the money from the park concession lease. Also Mary Ann mentioned that we now have a Star Plus account set up through Star Ohio.

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to adjourn. Vote: all ayes. The meeting adjourned at 9:45 p.m.